
The Winnebago County Safe Streets Initiative meeting came to order at 12:10 on June 

10, 2016. 

 

Present were Judge Scott Woldt, Jon Bellows, Bryan Keberlein, Joe Yana, Bill Wingren, 

Rachael Bigger, Carol Morack, Christian Gossett, Mark Harris, Paul Eisen, Greg 

Cianciola, Chris Rose, Michael Schraa, Gordon Hintz, and Judge Karen Seifert. 

 

1.  A motion was made by Jon Bellows and seconded by Christian Gossett to 

approve the agenda.  The motion was unanimously approved. 

 

2.  A motion was made by Bryan Keberlein and seconded by Christian Gossett to 

approve the minutes of the last meeting.  The motion was unanimously approved. 

 

3. Public Comments:  Paul Eisen announced that he was reappointed to the WCA 

Judiciary and Public Safety Committee.  He shared that he attended a League of 

Women Voters meeting and a NACO Webinar on Homeland Security and Justice 

grants.  Mr. Eisen opined that Winnebgo County is light years ahead of 

Outagamie Count and suggested we publish a study of our evidenced based 

results.  Judge Woldt will put that on the next meeting agenda.  Christian Gossett 

reported that at the DA conference, 2 of 3 days were dedicated to diversion 

programs, and Winnebago County presented in 9 of 11 sessions. 

 

4. Updates and Possible action: 

 

a. Drug Court: Carol Morack had a handout on all her programs, she reports that 

July 28 is the next graduation. Carol will have the 2015 numbers at the next 

meeting.  Carol attended a 2 day conference with the WATCP to work on the 

strategic plan. 

b. SSTOP: There was a request for recidivism stats for 3, 5, and 10 years. 

c. 24/7: Greg Cianciola reported there are 72 people on the alcohol 24/7 

monitoring, 51 on soberlink and 21 on PBT.  There are 24 people on the 24/7 

drug monitoring program. It will be placed on the next meeting agenda to do a 

study of 24/7. 

d. Domestic Violence Diversion Program: Christian Gossett gave a handout with 

program stats. 

e. Misdemeanor Drug Diversion Program: Christian Gossett gave a handout with 

program stats. 

f. Step-up program: No one attended to report 

g. re:TH!NK: Joe Yana reported that he and Sheriff Matz attended the Bill 

signing regarding 24/7 and sentencing.  He reports that the Heroin task force 

is going strong.  They are reworking goals due to many have come to fruition.  

They intend to downsize to be leaner. THeyare working on establishing a 

detox center and programming. 

h. VIP and Teen Court: Carol reports that numbers are down. 

i. Good Choices Program:It was questioned why the various law enforcement 

departments are not using Good Choices.  Christian will look into it. 



5.  Possible update on jail/mental health initiative: The Sheriff’s department has 

reviewed the program “Stepping Up”.  Various entities have talked.  They have 

the components, but no one has the personnel to adopt and monitor it.  They 

won’t formally adopt Stepping Up but are trying to work together.  They are 

looking to do better regarding continuity of care when people are getting out of 

jail. 

6. New Business: Paul Eisen asked how the 2017 budget is unfolding regarding all 

programs.  The budget recommendation to all departments is to remain flat.  

Everyone is trying to maintain and not grow their programs. 

7. Next Meeting: September 30, 2016, Noon, Branch 2 Courtroom. 

 

 


